Regular Meeting
Frederick Peak Golf Course clubhouse
January 8th, 2024

A regular meeting of the Frederick Peak Golf Course Board was held on January 8th, 2023 at 6:00 P.M. at the Frederick Peak Golf
Course clubhouse, the same notice of meeting was given according to law. All of the proceedings hereafter shown were taken
while the meeting was open to the public. A public Information Agenda Packet was available at the public information table.
Notice of Open Meetings Act was provided as required by law.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Balliet.

Board members present were Balliet, Hernstrom, and Renning. Also present were club employees Jacob Fuehrer and Megan
Hawthorne.

Renning motioned to approve the past minutes, Hernstrom seconded. Motioned carried 3-0.
There was no public comment.

In clubhouse news, Hawthorne reported that sales were good in December. There are a few 2024 memberships coming in
already, but she reported that they are slow so far. As for events, The Prairie Club Christmas party is coming up on the 14th, and
Butler Vet Clinic is hosting a meeting in the clubhouse on January 17th. The simulator has not been very busy, except for Fridays.

In grounds updates, Fuehrer reported that the snow is melting on the greens. The course looked really good before the snow
and cold. He is working through the service work that is needed on the golf cart fleet. Everything else is going well.

In an update to the waiver proposal, Hawthorne got in contact with TeeSnap and learned how to add an additional form for
customers to sign at the point of sale. Minors cannot be held liable until they are 18. As previously discussed, 14 is going to be
the age limit. The final form of the waiver will be approved by City attorney Suzy Beel before the golf season starts.

With no further agenda items, Renning motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:20 pm. Hernstrom seconded. Motion carried 3-0.



